
The following memorandum was signed on December 18, 1995.

MEMORANDUM

SUBJECT: Aerospace Manufacturing and Rework Facilities NESHAP

FROM: Bruce C. Jordan, Director 
Emission Standards Division (MD-13)

TO: See Below

This memorandum is being sent to alert you to a correction
that OAQPS anticipates making soon to the Aerospace Manufacturing
and Rework Facilities NESHAP rule that was promulgated on
July 31, 1995.  This correction may have an impact on your
region's inspection and enforcement strategies regarding the
applicable sources.

In paragraph V.H.(2)(a) of the preamble to the proposed
aerospace NESAHP, the Agency stated its intent to override the
General Provisions and to require existing sources to submit the
initial notification no later than 12 months before the final
compliance date.  The rule currently defaults to the 120 days for
the initial notification within the General Provisions, 40 CFR
part 63 subpart A.  We expect to make the necessary correction to
reflect the original intent stated in the preamble of the
proposed rule in the near future.

If you have any questions about this issue, please contact
James Szykman of my staff at (919) 541-2452.

Addressees:
Dave Conroy, Region I
Bill Baker, Region II
Marcia Spink, Region III
Doug Neeley, Region IV
Steve Rothblatt, Region V
Bill Luthans, Region VI
Wayne Leidwanger, Region VII
Douglas Skie, Region VIII
John Kennedy, Region IX
Bonnie Thie, Region X
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Addressees: (Cont'd) Regional Air Counsels
James Owens, Region I
David Stone, Region II
Cynthia Giles, Region III
William Anderson, Region IV
Michael Smith, Region V
James Turner, Region VI
Lucinda Watson, Region VI
Bob Patrick, Region VII
Christine Phillips, Region VIII
Nina Spiegelman, IX
Margaret Silver, X

cc: Vickie Boothe, ITPID (MD-12)
Adan Schwartz, OGC (2344)
Suzanne Childress, OECA (2223A)


